
  

 

BIRMINGHAM CITY COUNCIL 

Proposal to Make Prescribed Alteration 

Brays School 

Notice is given in accordance with Section 19 of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 and 

Regulation 6 of the School Organisation (Prescribed Alterations to Maintained Schools) 

(England) Regulations 2013 that Birmingham City Council proposes to make prescribed 

alterations to Brays School as follows: 

 To increase the number of pupil places by the provision of  an additional site with 

effect from 1st September 2016 and; 

 Change of Special Educational Need Designation to include Autistic Spectrum 

Condition (ASC) 

Brays School is a community special school at Brays Road, Sheldon, Birmingham B26 1NS 

for pupils aged 2 – 11 years who have a statement of need or Education, Health and Care 

Plan of Physical Medical Learning Difficulties and Complex Medical Need. 

The current number of places offered is 138 

The proposed number of places is 220 

The current special educational need designation is Physical Medical Learning Difficulties 

and Complex Medical Need 

The proposed special educational needs designation is Physical Medical Learning 

Difficulties and Complex Medical Need and Autistic Spectrum Condition (ASC) 

An additional site has been identified for the expansion of the school at: 

Leycroft Building, Gressel Lane, Tile Cross, Birmingham B33 9UF. 

This site is approximately 1.97 miles (3.17 kilometres) from the main site. 

Remodelling work will be carried out at the Gressel Lane site to provide the additional 

classrooms and ancillary space required to implement the proposal. 

The school is currently operating from this site on a temporary basis. This notice seeks to 

make this permanent 

This notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete proposal can 

be found at www.birmingham.gov.uk/schools/brays 

If you require a hardcopy this can be obtained by writing to: School Organisation Team, 

Education and Skills Infrastructure, PO Box 15843, Birmingham B2 2RT. Within four weeks 

from the date of publication of this proposal, any person may object to or make comments on 

the proposal by sending their representations through the web site or by writing to the 

School Organisation Team at the above postal address by 25/02/2016 

Signed: Peter Hay, Strategic Director for People 

Date: 28/01/2016 

 

http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schools/uffculme

